TERM: Summer/Fall-2016-Syllabus
Course: HUM: 1020-Introductionto Humanities.  This course is designed to survey the Humanities from the Pre-Historic period through the 20/21 Centuries.  We will cover all facets of the arts, history, and social life of the periods selected.  Because of the vast material covered in the textbook, selected areas from the many different periods will be covered and discussed.  A grade of “C” or better is required to pass this class.  3hours-3credits.
Professor:
D.L. McBride


Office: Build-5: Room ________


Phone: 407-299-5000 x 1300



E-Mail Communication will be through Blackboard
Office Hours:
Last 20 minutes of class
Materials Required:
Textbook:  Fiero, Gloria K.-“Landmarks in Humanities”; 3rd Edition, McGraw-Hill.
Writing Requirement: Writing is not a requirement for this class but students will be assigned at times essays and/or research papers or both during a semester.  As the MLA is the writing style used by the humanities department it is important that students have a working knowledge of writing essays and research papers in the MLA writing style.
Competencies:  To Think and understand, To Communicate that understanding, To place Value on that understanding, and To Act upon that understanding.
Evaluations:
Your grade will be processed in the following manner:  Your assignments are worth a total of 700 points.  All assignments are of equal value. All graded assignments will be added together to give you your final grade.  Your grades will be posted in Blackboard so you can keep track of them and see your progress.  Your grade will be based upon the following scale:

90 - 100 = A
     
80 -   89 = B

70 -   79 = C

61 -   69 = D
Below 60 points = F

Assignments:

(2) Writing Assignments @ 200 points each=200 points

(3) Tests-each test is worth 100 points each=300 points
            (1)  One 7 minutes long oral presentation@ 100 points = 100 points
              (1)  Research paper @ 100 points = 100 points
NOTE: Data bases-critical studies-books, e-books, journals, etc. are required for writing and research work.  See policies for what internet sources cannot be used.
 

+++ Please Note I do not round-up the grades at any time in the calculation process. ++++


+++I do not give extra credit assignments for any missed work. ++++

CLASSROOM POLICIES:

1. Attendance:  Students are expected to attend all classes and be on time.  Too many absences can reduce your grade and can lead to being withdrawn from the class.

2. I will help you in any way I can within the guide lines of Valencia College to stay in the class, but if you feel you must leave the class then it is your responsibility to withdraw yourself from this class.  
3. Written Work:
Papers are to be submitted in class on the date due, late submission reduces your grade by one grade.  If written work is to submitted in any other form notice will be given in class or through Blackboard.  No late work will be accepted 5 days after due date.

4. PLEASE TAKE NOTE:  THERE WILL BE NO USE OF BING, SPARKNOTES, WIKIPEDIA, GOOGLE SEARCH ENGINES ALLOWED, ALSO DO NOT USE .ORG, .COM, OR .NET. ETC.
5. Tests: I do not review for tests in the traditional sense, so please keep all board notes, read the assignments and ask a lot of questions.

6. Participation:  You will be asked from time to time to work in groups or teams, and take part in class discussions.  Please respect the rights and opinions of others.

7. ACADEMY HONESTY:
Read the section on honesty that is posted along with the syllabus.

8. At the end of term I do not keep papers that are not picked up.  I cannot discuss or change a grade if you do not have your graded assignments.

9. Power-point and other on-line submissions:  All assignments need to be on time, if computers systems are incompatible for any reason and your work cannot be read or retrieved, comes in scrambled for any reason your work will be considered late and will not be accepted for grading.
10. Classroom Conduct:

a. PLEASE TURN OFF ALL CELL PHONES AND BEEPERS AND PUT THEM AWAY, COMPLETELY OUT OF SIGHT.

b. COMPUTER USE IS NOT ALLOWED OR REORDING DEVICES OR PICTURES OF NOTES TAKEN BY PHONE FROM THE BOARD.

c. Students are expected to stay in class until dismissed.  Please do not leave class to take a phone call for pleasure, if you do please take your books and leave for the day as going and coming back disturbs the class.

d. If you leave class early your grade can and will be affected as you miss information.

e. During discussions please let others speak and respect their viewpoint.

f. Should you need more time for test taking due to medical reasons let me know by the second week of the term.
g. In withdrawing from class check your student handbook for information on withdrawal, remember it can affect your GPA and tuition cost.

Disclaimer:


The instructor (that’s me) reserves the right to make changes in the syllabus, assignments and/or course calendar when or if needed.  NOTICE WILL BE GIVEN OF THE CHANGES WRITTEN (Blackboard) OR VERBAL IN CLASS.


